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Hello Sunderland!

It’s hard to believe that only three months ago the newsletter began with “We’re planning to build a park at Sunderland Elementary.”   Well Sunderland Schoolhouse Park has become a reality, and nearly every day since September 16th, the playground has been jam-packed with joy and laughter.  

Wow! …and thanks.

If you had the pleasure of taking part in Community Build Day, you’ll know it was a special event. Final count showed that 132 people turned up…and Sunderland only has 896 residents! There wasn’t an idle hand the entire day, and volunteers helped build and install the new playground equipment, dredge out the wetland, install the regulation-sized little-league baseball field, paint the school, landscape, rebuild picnic tables, build birdhouses, and just participate!  

The Photo Gallery
Even Governor Jim Douglas came for the playground dedication. He commended our accomplishments and said that Sunderland should be an inspiration to other communities in the state! If you didn’t get to attend, we’ve got a great photo gallery online to share. 

http://www.kaboom.org/sunderland 

You’re Invited

Just a few nights ago parents had the pleasure of attending the students’ fall music concert. From the moment attendees walked into the school, they could feel an excited sense of renewal at the school. There was nearly 99% participation from parents and students for the evening concert, and smiles were the standard fare. It’s easy to feel the growing community spirit and strong sense of pride over what we have accomplished together!  The hallways were filled with piped-in music. One of the best moments was a song where students got to wave handmade posters of what they were thankful for.  “I’m thankful for My school, My principal, My friends, My family”. That really says it all!  Please stop by the school and feel the excitement, ask questions, or just play on the playground. 

New Grants for Sunderland!

Phase 1 of our wetland restoration project included dredging truckloads of silt out of the marshy areas.  It’s created a fantastic mud pit…just ready and waiting for planting and science study.  We’ve been awarded the Captain Planet Grant from Turner Network Television.  This grant provides $500 strictly for the purchase of plants for our newly renovated wetland.  Students get to decide what plants to buy!

Phase 2 – The 2007 Calendar

We’ve also won a Phase 2 Captain Planet award for $1,087 to cover the printing costs for a school calendar. The students will be selecting their favorite nature shots for a 2007 Sunderland School Calendar.  All the proceed from sales of the 2007 calendar, will go towards the purchase of a high-powered microscope for the school.  So the children will get to study science all winter long.   Please order calendars for the entire family. All proceeds benefit the school’s science program! The calendar photos will be posted on the website around December 7th so check us out online, for a sneak peek at the photos.

Digital Imaging Grants from Olympus

At the same time, Olympus has donated 6 digital cameras, one for every classroom at the school.  The student’s digital imaging projects will be publicized nationally from Olympus’ education website.  

…And It’s All About Community

All of this is only possible because of the incredible level of community support. I am truly proud to be part of this community. Happy holidays everyone!

Sincerely, 

Heather Chirtea, Grants Committee 

Sunderland Development Team

Visit our fundraising website for the latest news: http://www.kaboom.org/sunderland 375-6100

Donations or info: Sunderland Development Team, 98 Bear Ridge Rd, Arlington, VT 05250
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Visit our fundraising website for the latest news: http://www.kaboom.org/sunderland 

Donations or info: Heather Chirtea, 3336 Sunderland Hill Rd, Sunderland, VT 05250 375-6549, heather@toolfactory.com

[image: image2.jpg]SUNDERLAND
g Schoolhouse Park



[image: image3.jpg]SUNDERLAND
g Schoolhouse Park



[image: image4.jpg]SUNDERLAND
g Schoolhouse Park



